

1925

KENYA

597 593

C. S.
32411
16 JUL 25

DATE

15 July 1925

From C.A.S.
Benham
Tel.

FOR CIRCULATION:-

Mr. Effner 11/22/25
Mr. Machlig 7/17/25
Mr. [unclear]
Asst. U.S. of S.

Administrative Dept,
Nyasaland.

Perm' U.S. of S.
Perk' U.S. of S.
Secretary of State.

Does not agree
cancellation of leave
if he cannot take prior
leave will endeavor
to arrange for leave to
start of August

Previous Paper

Gov. 31132 Nyasa
D.A.C. 23191 Kya

MINUTES

P. Secy App^{ts} has not yet filled all the
Kenya vacancies, & have warned Capt
Toby that one may disappear. He will
hold on for a few days until we can let
him know the position.

TT₂ to see & take action

recur to go into the question of Kenya
vacancies. I have one 2 vacancies to
be taken by the two Ken
men's knowledge being
23/1/25

M. Machlig

You mentioned that Mr. Jeffries had
contemplated the possibility of transferring
another Kenya man to Nyasaland. I think
it would be one J. A. Nassam (file was
with Mr. Bottomley) who came home &
tendered his resignation because of a
certain incident (not described). We have

To Nassam 3 Aug 25. File 12495 Ea.
So Gov. signed 222 - 13 Aug 25
Letter to Gov Kya by 31 Dec 25
58967/2

Subsequent Paper

Mr. Haxley Mr. Giffen

I have minutes on
Hassam's file. Will you
pls say if you want to make an
offer to Mr. Hassam?

W.S.

30/7

I certainly think we might,
provided that he was prepared
to go out early

Eggs 30/7/15

you alone.

31/7/15

Mr Dapple

Mr Hassam has now declined transfer
to Nyasaland (letter of 7th August on
file 12995 EA.) Will you take up the
question of getting someone else instead?

Eggs 19/8/15

Mr. Haxley

Please prepare a vacancy form
for an Adm. Cadet, Nyasaland.

W.S.

10.8.25

atroc

P.S.

have persuaded Mr. Haxman to accept
retire leave and hang on until we
get details of the incident for O.M.C.;
but the let. went only a fortnight ago & we
are not likely to get a den patch for another
month. Mr. Haxman said that he will probably
want to go away case. G.S.

24.7.25

The position is that Nyasaland have
declined to take Mr. Davenport (who is due
to leave in his country from Kenya) on the
ground that they can't wait, & have asked
for a new cadet to be sent out instead.

If you will like to take the opportunity of
moving Mr. Hassam to another E. African
Dependency it could evidently be done but
as urgency is the governing factor so far
as Nyasaland is concerned we ought I
think in order to try & make other
arrangements unless Mr. Hassam is to leave in
say the next six weeks. But perhaps his
case is not sufficiently ripe to enable us
to do so. W.S.

His file is
not up on file
at Wood

including
E.A. action

Mr. Dapple

Mr. Hassam's file. I have
written him etc & advised him to
however, but let him up on Tuesday.
W.S. 26.7.25.

W.S. Wednesday
27/7/25

W.S.

W.S.

Mr. Donohue

Vacancy Form herewith.

? Inform Gov. Nyasaland by dep. ref 31132
that Gov Kenya hopes to arrange for ~~Mr. Donohue~~
Kood to leave for Nyasaland at the end of
August; that Davenport has agreed to the
cancellation of his transfer & that arrangements
are being made to ~~to~~ appoint a new
administrative cadet as soon as possible to
fill the other vacancy.

Ken Donohue

11/8/25

V. f. sent to PS

9/22 11/8/25

at once

Mr. S. C. Jenkins was selected for the N'land
vac. The ref. was returned to Mr.
Donohue by Mr. Robinson ^{about} 2 ~~or~~ weeks

40 July 28.9.25

Maj Furse

Capt. [unclear]

599

505

Recirculated as directed

you on slip below.

Regarding Mr Jewell's note
n 32411 below and Capt Doby's
minute of the 28th Sept. in repl;
Mr Jewell would like a further
statement as to the position in
regard to the Kenya vacancies,
please.

HWA

2/10

Mr. [unclear]

regards Kenya vacancies

was filed ~~27/9/50~~ Sit

ambert
inghart

had 3 others

27/9/50
27/9/50

Merley
1/10/50
Percy

both not [unclear]
rich [unclear]

insisted that [unclear]

to the Central Clearing Office.

- 223 " 5th Claims of persons who have suffered loss or damage of kinds specified in Treaty of Versailles.
- 224 " 5th Final date fixed for lodging claims under Treaty of Versailles.
- _____ " 4th Acknowledgement of despatches.
- _____ " 6th Confirmation of telegrams.

ATA
31/10/22

Tunkins (File 25034 KR3)

VACANCY FORM.

Mr. Downie

REFERENCE OAG/32411/25 Kenya

PROMOTIONS BRANCH.

PRIVATE SECRETARY (APPOINTMENTS).

COLONY. Nyasaland

VACANCY. One Administrative Cadet

CAUSE OF VACANCY.

vice cancelled transfer of Mr. Davyport from Kenya

CONDITIONS.

including any special notes as to

- (a) Terms of appointment.
- (b) Allowances.
- (c) Quarters.
- (d) Passages.

£300 a year during two years' probation, if confirmed, £400 - 20 - 500 - 25 - 700, subject to inefficiency bar at £600. Outfit all £30 on first appointment. Free quarters or an allowance in lieu. Free first class passages on first appointment & leave. The usual E.A. conditions of service apply.

REMARKS.

including any special notes as to

- (a) Duties.
- (b) Qualifications required.
- (c) Married Candidates.

Unmarried candidate strongly preferred. It will probably be desirable to consult Governor before allowing a married candidate, if selected, to take his wife out in the first instance.

X

Candidate is required urgently and can take the T.A.S. course on his first leave.

C. O.

597

32411

000

16 JUL 25

Telegram from the Officer Administering the Government of Kenya to the Secretary of State for the Colonies.

Dated 15th July, 1925.

(Received Colonial Office 5.50 p.m. 15th July, 1925).

W. 31132 N. 15

No. 311 15th July. Your telegram 11th July Davenport agree(s) to cancellation of transfer if he cannot take leave before going there. Will endeavour to arrange for Moody to sail the end of August.

OA.9. / 32411/25- Kenya 598

Mr. Blaxter 11/8/25
Mr. Downie 12/8/25

Mr. Strachey.
J. Shuckburgh.
Sir C. Davis.
Sir G. Grindle.
Sir J. Masterton Smith.
Mr. Ormsby-Gore.
Mr. Amery.

123
~~601~~

13 AUG 12

13 August

DRAFT.

Sir

Colonial
No. 222
Governor

With reference to your telegram of the 7th of July regarding the ^{question of the} proposed transfer of Mr. H. L. Hood & Captain C.T.

Departure from Kenya to Nyasaland, I

have the honour to inform you that the Governor of Kenya hopes to arrange for

enclose to
the head

Mr Hood to leave for Nyasaland at
the end of August. ~~Captain~~

2. Captain Darvillport has agreed
to the cancellation of his transfer & I am
~~congratulating him on~~ making
arrangements to appoint a new
Administrative Cadet to fill the second
vacancy.

I have etc

(Signed) L. S. AMERY